
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

COMMAND ORDER #05-2014 (JAIL) 
 
May 6, 2014 
 
To:   Jail Staff  
 
From:   Captain Dave Samson Jail Division Commander 

 
Subject:  ICE Holds   

Effective Immediately, The Sutter County Sheriff’s Office will no longer hold inmates or 
Intakes based solely on Immigration Customs Enforcement (ICE) holds or detainers. The Sutter 
Sheriff’s Office will continue to notify ICE when we have a possible immigration violation, 
however we will not hold someone past the time their local charges would otherwise cause them 
to be released.       

 

By Order Of, 
 
          
 

        Dave Samson 
Jail Division Commander 


